Minutes of Meeting of Roseland Neighbourhood Development Plan (NDP) Management Team

Portscatho Memorial Hall, 10 am on Monday 28th October 2013

Present: JA, JS, CH, PM, KF + RG (part time)

Agenda Items:

1. Minutes of Meeting of 14th October 2013

· Accepted unanimously as a correct record.

2. Matters Arising
· Finance – JS reported that payment of monies agreed at the last Steering Group meeting had been delayed. St Mawes and St Just Society have to open a new bank account, The payments will then be made.
3. Review of Q2 vote 
JS summarised the result. 13 votes had been exercised out of 15 – 12 yes and 1 no. JA commented that the voting process was ‘messy’, with email being used to for discussions of the complex matters involved. JS quoted a section from the minutes of the August Steering Group meeting, where we agreed that certain procedures would be followed, and this had not been the case. CH said that the problem might well have been avoided if the draft minutes from Steering Group meetings were circulated as soon as possible so that those not present could judge what had been said/agreed. 
We agreed that JA would send out by post to the SG asap:
· Extract from 14th August Meeting.
· Copy of Minutes of Mtg on 16th (and say that in future we will send out minutes within 3 days of a SG meeting). 

We also agreed that for the near future (at least) JA will send out SG material by post.
These matters will be incorporated into the next Chair’s Report.

4. Action List Update
The list was updated.
5. AOB
· We agreed that Sue Wagstaff (Assistant Secretary) would attend Management Team meetings in future.

· JS and CH agreed to provide JA with the remainder of the paperwork regarding analysis of the results from Q1 and the Summer Events.

· We agreed that we needed to find additional help for Sue Wagstaff for data entry from Q2. We also agreed that we needed to identify an independent auditor to check (maybe) 1 in 30 entries to confirm their accuracy.

· PM raised the question of people who spend time here but are not on the Electoral Roll. JS said that we will have spare sets of Q2 and, if anyone knows of someone in this category, we can provide one.

· PM asked about planning of the next phase, after Christmas. We agreed to put this on the Agenda for the next SG meeting. JS commented that the MT need to see Jo Widdecombe in November to learn about what she can/cannot provide in terms of help/expertise. 

· PM thought that there was some frustration in the Steering Group deriving from the fact that the Plan can’t do all that some members want. There are other things in the Localism Act....JS said that ‘Community Right to Buy’ could fall within the Plan but he/JA/CH all said that things that don’t fit in the Plan need to be addressed by the relevant body (Parish or Cluster).   
THE MEETING CLOSED AT 12.20 

